



[Quoted text hidden]

Mark Banta <mbanta@piedmontpark.org>

Tue, Aug 7, 2018 at 11:04 AM

To: John Norton <johnn@jmwilliamscontractors.com>

Cc: Walkers1834@gmail.com, Katherine D <gmacquisitions@gmail.com>, Ed Smith <ehsmith0220@outlook.com>, Mark Nelson <mnelson@piedmontpark.org>

Good morning all. Thanks for your note John. Yes, I saw the change order email over the weekend from Katherine. It is fine to go ahead and do the engineering for the shoring under this change order. PPC will pay for this, either to Katherine as a reimbursement, or directly to JMWilliams.

As an update for everyone, I was finally able to speak to my board member who is a construction management expert yesterday. I'm sorry it took so long to get to talk to him, but he wasn't getting my emails from when this first happened.

He strongly recommends that we get the City of Atlanta Watershed Management in the lead position on this issue. He also recommends that we create a separate contract for PPC and JMWilliams for this scope. (I have attached a scope document that we should review and agree on) This change in direction doesn't reflect any concerns about our relationship Katherine and Dave, but is in consideration of the potential risk of the unforeseen conditions, potential risk to the base building and the situation PPC may find itself in with City of Atlanta Watershed Management if they don't accept responsibility and conduct or authorize repair work in a timely fashion.

PPC is going to keep working with the City to acknowledge that this condition was caused by a failed sewer line and have them provide authorization/notification on how to proceed. I think we are fine to have done the initial structural engineering assessment as well as engineering for the shoring but we need them to take responsibility for identifying and executing the proper means and methods to repair the line, back-fill and compact the soil in the hole.

John, please forward the shoring engineering drawings etc as soon as you have them. This will provide another key milestone for us to request the City to provide guidance and action based on this issue as a "life safety emergency" as well as re-emphasis that time is of the essence from a construction cost perspective.

Please let me know if we need a conference call to discuss any of this. Katherine and Dave please review the attached scope to be sure this aligns with your understanding. John, please forward a "Cost Plus" contract at your convenience and also review the attached scope.

Thanks all,
Mark

On Mon, Aug 6, 2018, 6:31 PM John Norton <johnn@jmwilliamscontractors.com> wrote:

Mark,

FYI